
SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, December 5, 2022
APPROVED
SB Members Present: John F. Reilly, Chair; Rebecca H. Pine, Vice Chair; Matthew F. Pisani, Clerk; Alison S. Manugian, Member; Peter S. Cunningham, Member
Also Present: Mark W. Haddad, Town Manager; Kara Cruikshank, Executive Assistant to the Town Manager; Fire Chief, Steele McCurdy; Groton Electric Light Department’s General Manager, Kevin Kelly; Town Accountant, Patricia Dufresne; Chief Luth; Water Superintendent, Tom Orcutt
John Reilly called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and reviewed the agenda. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Mr. Haddad took a moment to thank the Groton Women’s Club for the two beautiful wreaths hung on Town Hall’s front door by the Town Clerk.
Mr. Haddad and Ms. Pine wanted to recognize and congratulate Town Planner, Mr. Takashi Tada, for recently passing of the Town Planners certification, AICP. This is a very difficult test and he worked hard and is now a Certified Town Planner. 
Ms. Pine said the Interfaith Council had their Annual Tree Lighting which was proceeded by a walk of light. They always choose a group or individual to light the tree as an honor. This year the Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Committee was honored and lead the walk and lit the tree. 
Mr. Cunningham said the Groton Women’s Club held a spectacular green’s sale at the Williams Barn over the weekend.  Also, some of the Select Board Members attended the Groton Music Center’s Hard Hat Concert over the weekend. He said it was incredible. Ms. Pine said Groton Hill Music is expanding the kinds of concerts they are having there, such as jazz and folk music. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS
No public comments were made.
TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT
1. Update on Potential Rolling Blackouts 
Recently a letter, from Groton Electric Light Department, was mailed out to inform residents about Potential Rolling Blackouts this winter.  As a result of the letter, many inquiries have come to the attention to members and the Chair. Select Board Chair, Mr. John Reilly, wanted to discuss this issue in more detail to communicate what actions the Town is taking to address this issue. Fire Chief McCurdy, Police Chief Luth, and Groton Electric Light Department’s General Manager Kevin Kelly, were in attendance to speak about the Potential Rolling Blackouts. Mr. Kelly said they would now like to refer the once called potential rolling blackouts as mandatory load reductions. Mr. Kelly said our problem is fuel supply right now. If we have an extended cold snap, there will be mandatory load reductions but for no longer than 3 hours at a time. There is a shortage on natural gas. The inventory is at record lows on the New England seaboard. Routh 119 will remain energized if a cold snap takes place. Mr. Kelly said he is going to try to spread the outages evenly throughout town. The Center was built as an emergency shelter and has an emergency generator to support the building during the load reduction period. They will offer and provide transportation to anyone that may need it. Mr. Haddad said the Police Station and Fire Station will remain energized. Mr. Haddad said the town is working closely to keep residents updated and aware of when it will take place.  Mr. Kelly thanked the board for having him that evening.
2. Annual License Renewal 
Mr. Haddad stated that Eric Bramblia has asked the Board to approve a doing business as (dba) name change request from Masa, Inc, which currently does business as Ixtapa Grill and Cantina.  They would like to change their dba to Tequila’s Mexican Restaurant and Grill. 
Ms. Pine made the motion to approve the name change. Mr. Cunningham seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Haddad had provided the Board with a Memo from Executive Assistant Kara Cruikshank listing the various license renewals for 2023. The Memo contained the names, hours and managers of all establishments.  Said memo is attached to these minutes. Mr. Haddad stated he would read each page into the record and asked the Board to approve them.  He first read page one of the Memo and asked the Board to approve them as presented.
Mr. Cunningham made the motion to approve the licenses as presented. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Haddad read the licenses on page two of the memo and asked the Board to approve them as presented.
Mr. Cunningham made the motion to approve the licenses as presented. Ms. Pine seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Haddad read the licenses on page three of the memo and asked the Board to approve them as presented.


Mr. Cunningham made the motion to approve the licenses as presented. Ms. Manugian seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
Mr. Cunningham made a motion to approve the license to Bruno Ferreira, dba Bruno’s Pizzeria contingent upon receipt of renewal paperwork. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
Mr. Haddad read the licenses on page four of the memo and asked the Board to approve them as presented.


Mr. Cunningham made the motion to approve the licenses as presented.  Ms. Pine seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Cunningham made the motion to approve the license to Julie Flynn, dba Hollis Street Nutrition contingent upon receipt of renewal paperwork. Ms. Pine seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
Mr. Haddad read the licenses on page five of the memo and asked the Board to approve them as presented.


Mr. Cunningham made the motion to approve the licenses as presented.  Ms. Pine seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
3. FY24 Budget Development
Mr. Haddad said with regard to the Fiscal Year 2024 Budget Development, the review meetings have been completed with the various departments on their Budget Requests. Mr. Haddad said he and the Finance Team are in the process of developing the final recommended budget. 
4. Update on the Select Board Meeting Schedule Through the End of the Year

Mr. Haddad would like to update the meeting schedule that will take the Board through the end of the year:

Monday, December 12, 2022 
Sustainability Commission Report





Destination Groton Committee Report


Monday, December 19, 2022 
Finance team Update on New Growth, etc.

Monday, December 26, 2022
No Meeting (Christmas Holiday)

Monday, January 2, 2023

No Meeting (New Year Holiday)

Monday, January 9, 2023

FY 2024 Town Manager’s Budget Presentation
SELECT BOARD ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION AND ACTION
1.Consider Appointing Charles Vander Linden to the Affordable Housing Trust.

Mr. Cunningham made a motion to appoint Charles Vander Linden to the Affordable Housing Trust with term to expire June 30, 2023. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

2.Review and Approve Financial Polices

The Groton Charter states that, “Annually the Select Board and the Finance Committee shall review and update the town’s overall financial management policies.”


Mr. Haddad provided the policies to the Select Board Members in their packets. Town Accountant, Patricia Dufresne, was in attendance. Mr. Haddad asked the Select Boards to consider approving policies. The Finance Committee conducted their review and did not propose any changes. Mr. Haddad respectfully requested the Select Board consider approving these policies.
Ms. Pine moved to approve the Financial Polices as presented. Mr. Cunningham seconded. The motion carried by unanimous vote. 
Ms. Pine said she would like the Board, at a future meeting, to consider creating a policy about how many members of the Finance Committee can serve on the Capital Planning Advisory Committee. She said she would suggest a limit of no more than two FinCom members serving on the CPAC. Mr. Haddad said he would add this discussion to the December 19th agenda. 

Mr. Haddad said the Destination Groton Committee requested from the various boards to add a statement about what they do to help build their website.  Ms. Pine drafted a statement to add.
Mr. Cunningham made a motion to approve the statement of description from the Select Board drafted by Ms. Pine Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimous vote.
Public Comments/Questions
OTHER BUSINESS
The Sportsman’s Club has good news. There was very little asbestos found under the sink. When the building is ready to be demoed, it can be taken down.
MINUTES        
Ms. Manugian made a motion to approve the minutes of the regularly scheduled meeting on November 21, 2022. Mr. Cunningham seconded the motion. The motion carried by unanimous vote.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:58PM
Approved:  _____________________________

_________________________________

      
   
Matthew F. Pisani, Clerk


respectfully submitted: Kara Cruikshank, 









Executive Assistant to the Town Manager
Date Approved: 
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